Township of Upper Pottsgrove

Montgomery County, Pennsylvania
Open Space Committee Meeting Minutes, 21 June 2005 (con’t.)

Open Space Committee

Meeting Minutes

21 June 2005

In attendance were Herb Miller, Jay Mathias, Dennis Elliot, Pete Dolan, and Ray Schaeffer.   Mike Narcowhich, MontCo Planning, and Michael Cotter, Township Manager, were also present.   There was one guests in attendance.

Call to Order

There being a quorum, Chairman Miller called the meeting to order.

Approval of the Minutes

On the motion of Mr. Schaeffer, second Mr. Elliot, the minutes of the 17 April meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.

Reports

Mr. Cotter reported to the Committee that Cardinal Environmental had completed its phase I environmental review of the Moncharniuk property.   Its conclusion was that there is no environmental contamination of the property.   Mr. Cotter stated that the study was a condition of the County participating in the property’s acquisition.   Mr. Miller queried Mr. Cotter on when the parking area for the property would be constructed.   He reported that would occur when the Hollenbach Park driveway and parking area were improved.
Mr. Cotter also distributed Trust for Public Land Conservation material on financing municipal open space programs.

Old Business

A.   Open Space Plan
Mr. Narcowhich reviewed chapters 6,7 & 8 of the draft Open Space plan.   The members were asked to provide any final comment to Mr. Narcowhich regarding the content and statements contained in the chapters to him at their earliest convenience.

Mr. Narcowhich reviewed with the Committee previous Township efforts at preserving important viewsheds.    The consensus of the Committee was to:

· add Snyder Road, Evans Road and West Moyer Road as scenic roads; 

· expand the scope of the #7 viewshed; and

· reduce the extent of the Maugers Mill Road scenic designation (from LeFevre Farm east to Orlando Rd).   Editorial corrections were also made. 
The Committee also added additional prioritization areas to the Township’s past census.
B. Recommendation to Appoint Indian Valley Appraisers to handle property 2004A Apraisal

Mr. Cotter stated that Indian valley came highly recommended, and has significant experience in appraising in the municipal open space program environment.   He recommended that the Committee forward its recommendation to the Board to engage Indian Valley for the appraisal of property 2004A, to be completed forty (40) days from the date of Board of Commissioners engagement, in an amount not to exceed $2,000.   
On the motion of Mr. Mathias, second Mr. Elliot, the Committee unanimously approved recommending the Board to engage Indian Valley for the appraisal of property 2004A, to be completed forty (40) days from the date of Board of Commissioners engagement, in an amount not to exceed $2,000.
New Business

Mr. Mathias announced to the Committee that he will need to resign from the Committee by summer’s end.   He is relocating out of the Township, and will no longer be able to serve the Township.   He indicated that he will remain on the Committee until the Board appoints a replacement, or until the end of August.
Mr. Miller and Mr. Narcowhich requested that the Committee change its meeting date from the third Tuesday of the month to the second Tuesday of the month.   Both Mr. Miller and Mr. Narcowhich have scheduling conflicts if the Committee continues to meet on the third Tuesday which would force them to resign.   The Committee consensus was to change the date as suggested, subject to the cooperation of the Park & Rec Committee.

Executive Session

The Committee then went into an executive session regarding land acquisition matters
Adjournment

There being no other business the Committee adjourned its meeting
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